
Senate Standing Committee on Environment and Communications 
Legislation Committee 

Answers to questions on notice 
Environment and Energy portfolio 

 

 

Question No:  4 

Hearing:  Additional Estimates 

Outcome:  Outcome 1 

Program:  Biodiversity Conservation Division (BCD) 

Topic:   ANAO potential audit of the Green Army Program 

Hansard Page: 105 

Question Date:  15 March 2017 

Question Type:  Spoken 

Senator Urquhart asked: 

Senator URQUHART:  The National Audit Office has flagged a potential audit of the Green 

Army program. Do you know if that will proceed in 2017? 

Mr Dadswell:  Not that I am aware. 

Senator URQUHART:  Mr Knudson? 

Mr Knudson:  We can come back if we have any additional information on that. 

Answer: 

The Department was advised by the Australian National Audit Office that an audit of the Green 

Army Program was intended however this has not progressed. 

The Department has not received further advice regarding this matter. 


